BARROW  PRIMARY  SCHOOL

Telephone:  01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine:  01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
www.barrow.lancs.sch.uk
30th November, 2017
Dear Parent

Last week Mrs Marchi underwent surgery which went well and we are pleased to let you know she is now resting and recovering. 
WELL DONE  

Ribblesdale High School recently ran a competition which encouraged Year 6 pupils to show their creativity and programming skills in developing a digi-pet using the BBC Microbit.  Over 60 entries were received from children across a number of primary schools.  We congratulate Oliver Sherrington who received a certificate of recognition.   

Bowland High School ran a chocolate challenge at their recent Open Evening.  Congratulations to Emily Toon who received a postcard from the English department in recognition of her efforts and to Sophie Preston who was the overall winner receiving a bar of chocolate.

MAD SCIENCE
Just to confirm that Monday, 4th December will be the final afterschool club for Mad Science for both KS1 and KS2 groups.
PARENTPAY
Parentpay have confirmed that a minimum payment of £2.00 can now be made in respect of lunch charges.
CHRISTMAS LUNCH – WEDNESDAY 20th DECEMBER

Just a reminder that if your child does not normally have a school meal but would like to have a school Christmas dinner you need to return the form tomorrow (Friday, 1st December) and payment needs to be made via Parentpay. Thank you.
CHILDREN IN NEED

A big thank you to all the children for taking part in the Children in Need ‘Cake Sale’ last Thursday.  We raised a fantastic £88.83.  Therefore our total raised for Children in Need this year is £229.00. Thank you for your support.
DATES FOR DIARY
Friday 8th December – Guitar Recital during Class Assembly

Friday 8th December – FOBS Film Night KS1 & KS2

Wednesday 13th December 6.30pm– KS1 Nativity

Thursday 14th December 6.30pm – KS1 Nativity

Friday 15th December 3.00pm – KS2 Carol Service

Friday 15th December – Christmas Jumper Day – Save the Children – get your jumpers ready !

Monday 18th December – KS1 Breakfast with Santa

Tuesday 19th December (Afternoon) – Oliver Twist – Artefact Theatre Company

Wednesday 20th December – School Christmas Lunch

Thursday 21st December – Games and Party Day for all Classes

Thursday 21st December school closes at 3.30pm

Monday 8th January 2018 school opens 9.00am
CLUBS – AUTUMN TERM
The last dates for clubs are :-
Mad Science - Monday 4th December

Le Club Francais – Tuesday 6th December

Street Dance (KS1) – Thursday 7th December

KS2 Football – Tuesday12th December

Multiskills – Wednesday 13th December

Instrument Tuition – Thursday 14th December


PTO
ATTENDANCE POLICY

Regular and punctual school attendance is important. Pupils need to attend school regularly if they are to take full advantage of the educational opportunities available to them by law. Barrow Primary School fully recognises its responsibilities to ensure pupils are in school and on time, therefore having access to learning for the maximum number of days and hours. 

Although parents/carers have the legal responsibility for ensuring their child’s good attendance, the Headteacher and Governors at our school work together with other professionals and agencies to ensure that all pupils are encouraged and supported to develop good attendance habits. 
Children who are persistently late or absent soon fall behind with their learnin.  Children who are absent from school frequently develop large gaps in their learning which will impact on their progress and their ability to meet age related learning expectations. A child whose attendance drops to 90% each year will, over their time at primary school, have missed two whole terms of learning. 

Please note that for Parental Request for Absence from School for a Holiday, with effect from September 2013 the government abolished the right of Headteachers to authorise absence specifically for holidays of up to 10 days per year if special circumstances exist. Instead, Headteachers will only be allowed to grant leave of absence for any reason if they are satisfied exceptional circumstances exist.  Parents are asked to complete an application for leave form for any request for leave. 

Definitions

Authorised absence

· An absence is classified as authorised when a child has been away from school for a legitimate reason and the school has received notification from a parent or carer.  For example, if a child has been unwell and the parent telephones the school to explain the absence. 

· Only the school can make an absence authorised.  Parents do not have this authority.  Consequently not all absences supported by parents will be classified as authorised.

Unauthorised absence 

· An absence is classified as unauthorised when a child is away from school without the permission of the school. 

· Therefore the absence is unauthorised if a child is away from school without good reason, even with the support of a parent.

Our policy applies to all children registered at this school and this policy is made available to all parents/carers of pupils who are registered at our school on our school website. 

This policy has been written to adhere to the relevant Children Acts, Education Acts, Regulations and Guidance from the Department for Education in addition to guidance from the Local Authority.
The updated attendance policy which was ratified by the full Governing Body is available now on the school website.

Many thanks

Mrs Zoe Mabbott
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Associate Head Teacher
